ST. PETER'S CHURCH, HAMBLEDON

DIARY

1970 Juno

SECOND SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY Sun. 7: only 8.0 a.m. Holy Communion 10.0 a.m. Children's Church Preacher: The Rev. David Lewis, M.A., Chaplain King Edwards School. 11.0 a.m. Morning Prayer Preacher: The Rev. A. C. Bellerby, M.A. 4.30 p.m. Deanery Synod at Godalming Deanery United Service at Godalming Parish Church 7.0 p.m. Preacher: Sister Carol Graham, Farncombe Community. N.B. No evening service at Hambledon.

Sun. 14:

THIRD SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY

Holy Communion

Morning Prayer

Preacher: Sir John H. Wenham,

B.A., D.L., J.P.

Evening Prayer

Preacher: F. Haysman Esq., Farncombe

Parish Church.

- Tue. 16: Annual Meeting, Godalming Association for Social Work see Notes.
- Sun. 21: FOURTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY
 Holy Communion 8.0 a.m.
 Children's Church 10.0 a.m.
 Morning Prayer 11.0 a.m.
 Evening Prayer & Holy Commn. 6.30 p.m.
 Offerings all day: Overseas Missiorary
 Fellowship.

Mon. 22:	Embroidery Class at Tigbourne Court 3.0 p.m.
	Parochial Church Council at Rectory 8.0 p.m.
Thu. 25:	. B. 33 of "Filingsons"
Sun. 28	FIFTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY Holy Communion Family Communion Morning Prayer Evening Prayer Half-yearly Missionary Box-opening Box-holders please bring boxes to Church to-day.
Sun. 5	SIXTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY Holy Communion 8.0 a.m. & 12.0 noon Children's Church 10.0 a.m. Morning Prayer 11.0 a.m. Preacher: The Rev. A. H. Head, M.A. Evening Prayer 6.30 p.m. Coach leaves Hydestile Cross-roads 6.0 p.m., and Lane End 6.10 p.m. approx., for evening service.
Sun. 12	SEVENTH SUNDAY AFTER TRINITY Holy Communion Morning Prayer Preacher: The Ven. The Archdeacon of Surrey. Evening Prayer 6.30 p.m.
11.0 a Head's to him	v. A. H. Head, who will be preaching at the .m. service on Sunday, July 5th, is Mr. N. H. (Alpenrose) father, and we are very grateful for accepting the invitation to preach at ter's Church, Hambledon.

The Archdeacon of Surrey, the Ven. J. M. Evans, will be our preacher at 11.0 a.m. on Sunday, Jul. 12, and we look forward to his second visit to Hambledon.

WOMEN'S FELLOWSHIP - June Meeting

The June Meeting will be held at "Ellingsons" by the kind invitation of Mrs. D. M. Ellingson. The speaker will be Mrs. Joseph Taylor, the wife of Dr. Taylor, of the Bible Churchmen's Missionary Society. Dr. Taylor, who is at present on furlough in this country, is in charge of Mvumi Hospital, Central Tanzania. This is the hospital on which the "Jungle Doctor" stories are based.

FOR YOUR DIARY

HARVEST SUPPER

in the Village Hall - Thursday, 8th October 1970.

CHURCH FLOWERS

Arrangements for the next few weeks are as follows:-

Jun. 7: Mrs. Dowson. | Jun. 28: Mrs. Richards.

14: Mrs. Wieler. Jul. 5: Mrs. Dowson.

21: Mrs. A. Secrett. 12: Mrs. Wieler.

We record our grateful thanks to all who undertake this important service and provide and arrange the flowers in Church.

FREE-WILL OFFERING

Envelopes: Total for April 1970 - £31.13.10.

E. F. Denny, Hon. Secretary.

ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING - 20th April 1970

(We are grateful to the contributor of the following short report of the 1970 Annual Church Meeting.)

There was a record attendance of over 50 at the Annual Meeting held in the Village Hall on Monday, April 20th.

The Rector opened the meeting with prayer and a short Scripture reading. In the absence of the Secretary, Mr. Williams-Wynne, Mr. S. Gordon kindly consented to act as Secretary.

The Rector thanked the Churchwardens for their valued services in the past year, and the meeting then proceeded to re-elect Messrs. C. A. Chapman and C. A. Cronhelm as Churchwardens for the ensuing year. Mr. C. A. Chapman and Dr. J. W. C. Symonds were elected as Deanery Synod Representatives.

The following were elected to the Parochial Church Council: Mrs. I. J. Adgie, Miss F. Denny, Mrs. D. Ellingson, Mr. R. S. Gordon, Mr. T. Grillo, Mr. N. H. Head, Miss J. Hill, Miss M. R. Parker, Mr. P. E. Roderick, Mrs. M. Vacher and Mr. R. Williams. The Hon. Parochial Reader, Sir John Wenham, was elected an ex-officio member of the Council. The retiring Sidesmen were re-elected together with two new members.

The Hon. Treasurer, Mr. C. A. Chapman, presented and explained the Accounts for the year ended December 31st 1969. Church collections had risen by about £20 to £742, and Free-Will Offerings had risen by nearly £40 to £1,814, and from this £850 had been donated to Home and Overseas Missions and other Charities. Mr. Chapman also reported on the satisfactory state of the Church Fabric and the Churchyard. The ancient yew trees were now well cared for after "tree surgery". The Rector thanked Mr. Chapman for all his work in keeping the accounts

and Mrs. Cronhelm who had kindly undertaken the audit. Mrs. Cronhelm was re-appointed auditor by the meeting. Grateful thanks were also expressed to the Hon. Secretary of the Free-Will Offering Fund, Miss F. Denny, for her untiring work.

The Rector, in the absence of the Hon. Secretary, gave a short report of the work undertaken by the Parochial Church Council in the past year.

In his Annual Report of the work in the Parish the Rector thanked all the Church Officers, the Hon. Lay Reader, the Organists and Choir, and all who had helped to forward the work during the year. Thanks were expressed to Mrs. Dowson of Court Farm for so kindly continuing to allow worshippers to park their cars in her courtyard.

It was with regret that Miss Parker's serious illness had prevented her from continuing to help us at the organ, but we were delighted to know that she had made a remarkable recovery. The help given by those who had assisted us by providing the music for several months had been much appreciated. The Rector said that it was with delight that we had been able to welcome back as our permanent organist Miss Jennifer Hill.

A comprehensive account of all the various activities in the Church and parish during the year were then given. Church attendances had been encouraging, and special mention was made of the Bible Study Groups, the Church Fellowship, Women's Fellowship, and the newly formed Young Wives Group.

The Rector closed the meeting with prayer, after exhorting the members to be faithful in their Christian Witness in the parish, and to further the work of the Church in the world. Refreshments were served by ladies of the congregation.

PERSONALIA

Mrs. G. Steventon of Woodend, South Munstead, is a patient in St. Luke's Hospital, Guildford, and we understand that she hopes to be able to return home shortly.

Miss Ruth Bonner, who is also in the hospital, is always delighted when anyone from Hambledon visits her. She is keenly interested in our affairs here, and we assure her that her many friends in the village constantly enquire about her. Our thoughts and prayers are with all who have to remain in hospital.

Miss I. Duncan of Bridleways, Wormley, who had been ill for a long time, died at her home on 1st May. Throughout her long illness she was most cheerful and patient, in spite of the pain she suffered. She will be greatly missed by her many friends, and we extend to Miss M. Hide our sincere sympathy in the loss of one who had been with her family for many years.

Mrs. Elsie Hammond, of Rose Cottage, was a faithful member of St. Peter's Church, and until her sudden illness a few years ago, attended the services and meetings regularly. During her sickness her husband has given her his constant care and attention, and he is an example to us all. Mrs. Hammond died in St. Luke's Hospital, Guildford, on May 10th, shortly after her admission there. The large congregation at her funeral at Hambledon was an indication of the esteem in which Mr. & Mrs. Hammond have been held in the village, We assure her husband and relatives of our deep sympathy in their bereavement.

HAMBLEDON GIRL GUIDES

Hambledon 1st Guides and Hambledon Brownies attended the morning service on Sunday, May 3rd, when the Guides' new flag was dedicated. The Guide Captain, Mrs. E. Culpin, and one of the Guides, Joyce Dedman, read the Lessons. The Guides took the collection. Monthly Church Parades are now being arranged.

GIFTS ACKNOWLEDGED

Carpet for Choir Vestry. We acknowledge with grateful thanks the anonymous gift of a new carpet which now covers the vestry floor, and replaces a worn-out one which formerly belonged to the sanctuary. This generous gift is most acceptable.

Cloth for the Holy Table. Thirteen years ago a new fair white linen cloth was presented to the Church by an anonymous donor, and this has been the only full-sized cloth in use ever since. The donor of that cloth is generously presenting to us a second cloth, and we wish to record our sincere thanks for this gift. The cloth is now being made to order.

CHURCH REGISTERS - Burials

Jan. 23: Bessie Lois Annie Bonner, aged 77 yrs. May 14: Elsie May Hammond, aged 69 yrs.

VILLAGE HOUSE-TO-HOUSE COLLECTION RESULT

Geranium Day Collection for the Blind 1970: £25.18.0. G. Pierce.

SPECIAL ANNOUNCEMENT

The Bible Churchmen's Missionary Society presents: "NO EASY SOLUTION"

- a realistic look at the world of the '70s and at the missionary task confronting Christians.

at Worthing Assembly Hall at rear of Town Hall, on Wednesday, 10th June, at 8.0 p.m.

Admission free. Details and Pamphlets from: Mrs. Millidge, 40 Offington Drive, Worthing.

WEST SURREY ASSOCIATION FOR SOCIAL WORK

First Annual General Meeting - Godalming Borough Hall on Tuesday, 16th June, at 7.30 for 8.0 p.m.

"The Church's Social Work To-day ... and To-morrow?" Speaker Miss Evelyn Magness, Secretary to the Church of England Committee for Diocesan Moral and Social Welfare Councils.

There is no one more qualified than Miss Magness to talk about this work. She has worked with Dr. Barnardo's as deputy head of an Approved School; as Church Worker in a South London Parish; as Warden of the Talbot Settlement; as Organizing Secretary to the Lincoln Diocese for Social Work; and in her present office she has just completed a survey of the work done in every Diocese of the Church of England.

Good car parking. Coffee and refreshments from 7.30 p.m. Meet the workers and hear their reports. Please support your Association and keep in touch with its work.